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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
No. 25
Series of 2024

SUBJECT: AMENDMENT TO MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 04, SERIES OF
2024, OR THE “GUIDELINES ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF AYUDA 
SA KAPOS ANG KITA PROGRAM”

I. RATIONALE

According to the National Economic and Development Authority (NEDA), the country’s 
full-year average inflation rate for 2023 is pegged at 6.0 percent, with a significant 
increase in prices of goods, commodities, and services contributing to the overall 
inflation.

In light of these economic conditions, the General Appropriations Act (GAA) of 2024 has 
mandated the Department of Social Welfare and Development (DSWD) to implement 
measures under the Ayuda sa Kapos ang Kita Program (AKAP) to provide financial 
assistance ensuring that beneficiaries can meet their basic needs despite the economic 
challenges posed by the rising inflation.

The amendment outlines that any individual earning from the formal economy and 
Informal economy whose income does not exceed the statutory minimum wage1 or has 
lower income and who was severely affected by rising inflation is eligible for assistance 
and establishes this guideline for further implementation of MC No. 04, s. 2024, and the 
existing budgeting, accounting, and auditing rules and regulations.

The amendment aims to enhance the program delivery, alleviating economic hardships 
by streamlining the fund distribution process, enhancing the efficiency of aid delivery, 
and addressing any gaps or ambiguities in the original guidelines. The objective of the 
amended guideline is to ensure that financial assistance under AKAP reaches those in 
need, and affected by inflation in a timely and effective manner.

Moreover, this Memorandum Circular is deemed necessary to provide comprehensive 
information to the Department, to ensure a coherent, standardized, and effective 
program implementation.

' Identified by issuance of Regional Tripartite Wage and Productivity Board (RTWPB) of the Department of Labor and Employment (DOLE)
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